APPENDIX D

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING

DETROIT LAKES PUBLIC UTILITIES DETROIT LAKES, MINNESOTA

You are cordially invited to attend a public meeting held by Detroit Lakes Public Utilities (DLPU). The meeting will be held on February 26, 2019 at 5:30 P.M. at the Detroit Lakes City Hall Council chambers, 1025 Roosevelt Avenue, Detroit Lakes, Minnesota.

The purpose of said meeting is to engage the public on a proposed 115,000 volt electric transmission line and substation. The proposed project consists of a 115,000 volt transmission line in Sections 21, 28, and 33, T138N, R41W in Becker County, MN. The proposed transmission line will source a new substation located in Section 21, T138N, R41W, Becker County, MN. The proposed project is needed to provide additional capacity to the projected loads in the southern portion of the DLPU service territory. Enclosed is a map showing the proposed transmission line route and substation location.

The proposed project includes installation of overhead transmission conductors on a single, steel pole with span lengths of approximately 300'. Enclosed is a drawing, Figure 2, which shows the typical construction assembly that will be utilized.

ATTENDANCE LIST

DETROIT LAKES 115 KV TRANSMISSION LINE AND SUBSTATON INFORMATIONAL MEETING

Detroit Lakes Public Utilities
Detroit Lakes, MN
DGR Project No. 419115
February 26, 2019 – 5:30 P.M.

Name: Kobin & FAYE Stene Company: Street Address: 12715 US HWY SPS City/State/ZIP: DL, mn 56501 Tel. No.: 218-686-6322	Name: Karneth Scroner Company: Lake View Township Street Address: 23534 Poble Bealitaire City/State/ZIP: Defroit Lakes Tel. No.: 218-847-2674
Name: Margie Frankherg Company: 35055 So Melissa Street Address: 35/23 So Melissa Str. City/State/ZIP: 26 Mn 5650/ Tel. No.: 3/8-847-9027	Name: Company: Street Address: City/State/ZIP: Tel. No.:
Name:	Name:
Company:	Company:
Street Address:	Street Address:
City/State/ZIP:	City/State/ZIP:
Tel. No.:	Tel. No.:

Vernell Roberts

From:

Chad Stenerson <chadsinbox@q.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 26, 2019 12:27 PM

To:

Vernell Roberts

Subject:

Transmission line at Shady Hollow Flea Market

Hello Vernell,

Being an out of state resident, I won't be able to make it to the public meeting on February 26, 2019 regarding the proposed transmission line along Hwy 59 by the Shady Hollow Flea Market.

Will you express my concern for the line being routed on my property, please? I have 1000' of 59 frontage that's used for parking and "curb appeal". Would it be possible to locate the line on the east side of Hwy 59? When we spoke yesterday, you stated the concern for the east side route was the proximity of Lind Lake further south. I see that there is about 300' along the Lind Lake shoreline that is in the right-of-way.

Would it be possible to place poles on the north and south edges of the lake and span that 300' as an acceptable alternative?

Just an FYI, I bought the flea market in 2011 and this is our 50 year anniversary. The previous owners claimed that, at some time, the State gave them written approval to use part of the right-of-way for parking along 59. I have not seen that approval notice but assume it's on file with the state. The stipulation was that a fence in the "ditch" be maintained by the property owners to limit access onto the highway. I have a wire fence there. It offers me a very large amount of parking so I don't want to jeopardize this arrangement with waves I may make with this request.

I'd very much appreciate your efforts in re-routing the transmission line.

Thank you,

Chad Stenerson, Owner Shady Hollow Flea Market